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MEDIA RELEASE 
 

 

 

DATE:  June 1, 2021 

RE:  Homicide Sentencing 

 

  

(Bel Air, Maryland) - Albert J. Peisinger, Jr., State’s Attorney for Harford County, has announced the 

sentencing of Joseph Daniel Parrish, 28, from Aberdeen, Maryland, for murder in the first degree, witness 

retaliation and use of a firearm during the commission of a felony. 

 

On November 11, 2018, officers of the Havre de Grace Police Department responded to the 200 block of North 

Washington Street in Havre de Grace, Maryland following a report of an individual suffering from a laceration.  

Upon arrival, officers discovered that the victim, 61 year-old Jeffrey Coudon, had sustained gunshot wounds.  

Despite immediate life-saving efforts and transport of Mr. Coudon to the University of Maryland Shock 

Trauma, he succumbed to his injuries three days later on November 14, 2018.  Following an extensive 

investigation, two individuals, Robert Lee Zeman, III, 34, from Havre de Grace, Maryland and Mr. Parrish were 

identified and arrested in April of 2019.  Mr. Zeman was convicted on February 14, 2020 for being an accessory 

to the murder.  

 

Following a lengthy trial in the Circuit Court for Harford County before the Honorable Paul W. Ishak, Mr. 

Parrish was found guilty by a jury on October 17, 2019.  The case was prosecuted by Assistant State’s 

Attorneys Timothy Doory and Gabriella Vazzana. 

 

Today, following the presentation of statements by friends and family of the victim, the Court sentenced Mr. 

Parrish to life in prison for the first degree murder, 20 years for witness retaliation and 20 years for the firearm 

charge, both of which are to be served consecutive to each other and to the murder. 

 

The Office of the State's Attorney for Harford County expresses its deepest sympathy and condolences to Mr. 

Coudon’s family and friends for their unimaginable loss. 

 

   

 

 

  

 

         


